
GEORGE MASON of Northern Neck

George Mason was another early settler in the upper wilderness of 
the Northern Neck.

The first George Mason came to Virginia during the Cavalier 
emigration. He "went up the Potomac River and settled at 
Accohick, near Pasbytanzy."

Apparently the first mention of this founder of the Mason family 
in Virginia occurs in the patent of land obtained by him in 
March, 1655: "Said land being due the said George Mason by and 
for the transportation of eighteen persons in to the colony." 
Mason was married but it is not known if his wife or family were 
among these persons transported as "head-rights."

The next mention of George Mason in the records is in 1658 when 
he sold five hundred acres of land to Mr. John Lease for "five 
cows with calves and two thousand five hundred pounds of 
tobacco." Westmoreland County at this time included land on the 
Virginia side of the Potomac from the northern boundary of 
Northumberland to the present site of Georgetown in the District 
of Columbia. With the land sold to Mr. Lease, Mason included "all 
privileges of hawking, fishing and fowling."

By this time George Mason was fairly well established in his 
wilderness home among the Indians, some of whom were friendly and 
some were not.

George Mason, Giles Brent and Gerrard Fowke were the "men[Pg 71] 
of the border" at this time. From time to time they were involved 
in troubles with the Indians.

Colonel Mason's death occurred probably in 1686. He was buried in 
the "Burying Place, at Accokeek." He was the great-grandfather of 
George Mason, the Revolutionary patriot and author of the Bill of 
Rights.

Source:The Stronghold A Story of Historic Northern Neck of 
Virginia and Its People by Miriam Haynie
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